
 

 

Hello FMHA members and parents 

It has always been our hope hockey would return this season for regular game play however, the 

current restrictions, timelines and ice availability does not make it feasible.  Effective February 4, 2021 

following our meeting with Hockey Alberta the difficult decision has be made to cancel the remainder 

of the 2020/21 season for Foothills Minor Hockey. The abrupt end to the season is obviously 

unfortunate.  We would like to thank the coaches, players, parents, staff and volunteers helping the 

association through this difficult time. I can assure you this is the last time we want to write a message 

to the FMHA members confirming that a season has been cancelled.  

Regarding refunds - We will be providing more information on the amount and the process for the 

refunds once we receive final costs of the season from Hockey Alberta as well as the Leagues our 

teams play in and other sundry costs.  As you are all aware; due to the COVID-19 restrictions, each 

player was responsible for their own jerseys this season.  Please arrange to bring all jerseys to your 

respective team managers by the end of February. On March 1 $150 per jersey will be deducted from 

any refund owed to members if not returned.  We will be aiming to have all refunds completed by end 

of March.  We appreciate your patience in this matter.   

On behalf of the FMHA Executive & Board we want to thank the members, volunteers, players and 

referees who help make this association proceed year after year. We are truly grateful and fortunate to 

be part of such an association.  

Duncan McLeish 

FMHA Vice President 


